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Document numbering 
 

 
The Secretariat assigns numbers to documents using the following codes: 

 
 

 

(blank)  
A 
B 
C 

Original: English 
 

 
001, 101, 201 (**) 

 
 

GEN   General 
PLE  Plenary sessions 
COC  Compliance Committee 
PWG  Permanent Working 
STF  Standing Committee on Finance and Administration ( STACFAD)  
PA1  Panel 1 
PA2  Panel 2 
PA3  Panel 3 
PA4   Panel 4 

 

* A version is considered as an initial version until it is circulated for the first time. 
**In 2007, a numbering system by groups was established whereby numbers 001-099 correspond to GEN documents; 100-199 to PLE; 
200-299 to STF; 300-399 to COC; 400-499 to PWG; 500-599 to PA1; 600-699 to PA2; 700-799 to PA3; and 800-899 to PA4. 
 
 
Example: PLE_101B/2022 would be the second revision (version B) of the document with the serial 
number 101, which is destined mainly for the plenary matters (PLE). 
 
With regard to statements that are presented at the meeting, at the recent Commission meetings some observers 
submitted texts in a format and structure that differed from what could be considered a statement. It is recalled 
that there are other channels for the submission of such type of information and Delegates are encouraged to 
adjust the content to a statement format. Observers wishing to present written statements or working papers 
must do so through the ICCAT Secretariat. Documents with inappropriate content may not be accepted for 
distribution.  
 
Please be informed that there is a 450 word limit on any statements submitted that are to be translated or 
subsequently published in the Commission proceedings. If longer statements are submitted for publication in the 
report, these must be submitted in the three official languages of ICCAT to the Secretariat. The number of 
statements from each observer delegation to be included in the Biennial Report may be limited.  
 
In recent years, in an effort to reduce costs and environmental impact, the Secretariat has been substantially 
reducing the number of hardcopies of the Commission documents and makes all available for download on the 
ICCAT web page. However, for those delegations from CPCs that still wish to have access to hard copies, a single 
set of the documents will be made available per delegation. The Secretariat will very much appreciate a 
notification from those delegations that DO NOT WISH to receive hardcopies of the meeting documents.  
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